
I STATEMENT OF GEORGE L. BAR~ER
TO THE WORKSHOP OF

THE EAST BAY MUNIC~¥AL ~TILITY DISTRICT
I BOARD OF DIRECTORS

¯ MARCH 25, 1997

I
I am r.he Chairman of ~he East San Joaquin Parties Water

I . Authority (ESJPWA). ~ a~ here today in response to the letter of

Mr. Job_n B. Lampe of February 25, 1997, in which he asked that

I the ESJPWA respond ~o certain ~uestions and ~hat we present our

response directly to you.

P~rs~, let me assure you that ~he ESJPWA has been
I continues to be very interested in undernaking a project jointly

I with ~he East Bay Municipal Utility District (EBMUD) Which we

believe can provid~ you with a reliable storage facility and can

i at ~he same t~me benefit our groundwater basin. As indicated in

Mr. Lampe’s letter, the ESJPWA did mee~ on March !4, 1997. Amon~

I o~her things at that meeting, the ESJPWA authorized and directed

me ~o presen~ this s~a~.ement ~o you.

The proposal we h~ve is as ~ollows:

i 1. T~e ESJ~WA would undertake a three well dee~ aquifer

,~ InJectlon/Ex~rac~ion Piiot Tes~ Program together with a

i fourth well into the shallow aq~i£er. The program is

set forth in greater detail in the A~achment which is

I entitled "Eas~ Sa.n Joaq~in Parties Wa~er Authority

Three Well Injection/Extraction pilot Test Program,
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: I
February 27, 1997." The estimated cost of the project

is $600.000. I

2. The ESjPWA would also u~dertake a                                I

spreading/percolation basin projec~. ThSs projec~

wo~id be appropriately one acre in size. The parcel I

would be excavated and s~ripped Ko a depth of
Iapproximately 25 feet and would r!le~ be used to test

percolation directly into r.he shallow aquiZer. The
I

project would be accompanied by appropriate monitoring.

T~e estimated cos~ o~ r/~e project is. $150,000.
I

- 3. The ESJPWA would Dear ~he cost of Ztems 1 and 2 above I
and we ~r~her ~ropose that ~he w~ter to be used in the

~es~ing be procured ~rom EBMUD aU" ~he nominal ~harge of I
S1 per acre foot wi~h the period oZ use to ex~end for

t.he length of the test ~eriod to show EBMUD’s good i

faith. In turn, we will be prepared to consult with

iyou in developing the final details of the ~est pro~ect

and will share all information and results developed by~I

the ~es~ program with you. We want ~o see a

projecu but as you well know, we do no~ now have a
I

¯ financing mechanism in Dlace but it is being worked on.

Prior to taking a propo~a! ~o our vo~ers, we feel it is

essential to clearly demonstrate tha~- the proposed --

methods of injection, spreading, an~ recovery will be
i

success ful.

76349,- I
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4. While the ~est project is underway, if E~MUD shouid

elec= ~o do .so, EBMUD could commence, entirely at

own cost, the 10 well inj eotlon/extraction

demonstration project which has previously been

proposed. Subject to making ~he necessary

¯ institutional arrang@ments, ~he ESJPWA would be willing

to enter into an agreement in connection with the ten

well de.unstraP.ion project to allow EBMUD in times of

emergency or draught to withdraw one acre foot for

every two acre £~et injected.

X believe that the £oregoing responds to the questions set

£or~h in Mr. Lampe’s letter of February ~5, 1997, to me with ~he

exception of ~he question of Institutional arrangements and the

question relative to the position of the Central Del~a Water

Agency.

AS to t!~e matter. O:f institutional impediments, there is

a~ched a letter ~r~ Thomas J. Shephard, St. dated March I0,

1997. In the letter, Mr. Shephard indicates ~hat Mr. Michael

McGrew, Assistant County Counsel concurs with ~he legal

conclusions and the r~commendation. A copy of that letter ks

attached. The conclusion reached by Mr. Shephard and Mr. McGrew

is tha= because of t.he uncertainties created by the applicable

statu~es, the best approach would be ~o agree upon a specific

project or projects and 5hen immediately secure special

!~g~sla~on generally based on existing statutes but e!imina~in~

all uncertainties. The sta~u~e wo~!d, ~mong other ~hings,
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require a majority vote of those affected wSthin our basin. i
If you do desire to proceed with the ten well demonstration 1

projec~ at ~n early da~e0 we believe very specific legislation to

~llow that ~roje~t would be possible. For a specific small 1
pro~ec~o the ieqlslati~ could be simpler than ~or

comprehensive pr~e~ we ultimately ho~e t~

I
You also asked that we commen~ on the position of ~he 1

Central Del~a Wa~r Agency to conditionally opDose T~.e ESMUD-
1

Central Del~a Water Agency is an independent agency and is nou a I
lpart o~ ~he ESJPWA. ESJPWA had decided, and reaffirmed ~h~

conclusion at its ~eeting of March i4o not to take any position 1
l

on ~he issue o£ o~osi~ion 6r conditional opposition to

EBMUD-Sacramento jo±n~ pro~ect a~ this time. we continue to 1
bel~eve that a ~rojec~ which will mu~ua!ly benefi~ all par~ies

including Eastern San ~oaquin County can a~d will be worked out. 1
In conclusion, I want ~o e~phasize that ~he ESJPWA continues 1

to look forward to wo~kin~with you to sha~e the ~ro~ec~ into one

Ithat will truly benefit all parties. We continue to believe ~ha~

we will be mu~ua!ly successful in tha~ effort.
1

I thank you for the opportunity :o make this presentation to 1
you. I would be h~ppy ~o answer any questions which you may have

or ~o call on o~hers who are here fro~ San Joa~uin County as may
1

be appropriate ~0 assist in answering any ~aestions you may have.,

1
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